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HUACHUCA GOULD’S CHAPTER 

Of the

National Wild Turkey Federation

Minutes of the Board Meeting 
Location:  The Millican’s
Notes – 5 Dec 2012 meeting
Enter Treasure balances here

Attendees:  John Millican President, Randy Keiller Vice President, Wayne Kaiser Treasure, Dave Winiesdorffer Secretary, Steve Brown, Tom Fuller, Stephanie Johnston, Dave Inman, Bob Pourier, Tom Deecken
Treasurer report balance $9,483.74 

Banquet is paid for! “Thank you” notes were given to board members for delivery to their contributors. The banquet for 2013 was the topic of discussion.  Because the KofC has informed Wayne that their price structure was going up in 2013 for events such as our banquet and indicated no flexibility for our loyalty a decision was made to explore alternative locations for our banquet.  John spoke with an individual at the Windemere and a number of questions will need to be answered before we can set a date.  
The committee discussed questions to be answered by any candidate facility, such as: 
What is the total room capacity? 
Can we have a traditional Turkey Dinner at a reasonable price? 
When can we setup the hall? 
What is the square footage? 
Will there be enough servers to keep the food line moving?

What is closing time and what time do we need to be out of the area? 

We will be handling Guns? 
A large amount of cash will be present, what security problems does this present? 
Are there phone lines for the Cashier and FFL rep? 
Can we use the sound system? 
What to do with all of the boxes/trash? 
How do they handle the fact that we wear guns?  
Nov 7: See email response sent by John to the board members to the preceding questions.  John informed Steve Sams and Danielle Watts to not order tickets for our banquet until a decision is made on the location – Knights of Columbus (KofC) or Windemere.

Dec 5th    Wayne briefed the board on details pertaining to costs associated to our annual banquet if held at the KofC.  Decision made by the board to retain the KofC for our banquet.  Wayne suggested that we make a down payment to lock in our rates as described.
HAHWG rules were discussed with words I will not mention, but all and all we will move ahead as years gone by.  Dec 5th    The location for this event has yet to be selected.  The date for this event is Jan. 19 – 20th – Hunter Retention Meeting.  
HGC & Black Velvet Raffle Tickets: As John discussed, it is hard enough getting the tickets sold for NWTF things and to try to do a bow raffle, just do the best you can. The draw is 23 Nov, the archery shoot is early Nov but unsure of the date. Dec 5th    Has been completed.  John will stop by and pick up our share - $250.
Special Use Permit update: It may be in the 30 day period and should be on the Manager’s desk by Nov.  Nov 7: - We will be able to cover all of our projects and cover future projects.  Some issues remain about our special use permit – and should be resolved.  Dec 5th    John met with the Forest Service and they reviewed the Travel Management maps locating all of our water projects we maintain and they could not determine the status of those roads after the travel restriction policy is implemented  – classified as “special use” roads.
Canelo Catchment Project: This has not been accomplished by the HWTC so we will “Get-R-Done” on 17 Nov. We need to stretch the fence, do some cleaning out, and do some painting (so if you have any paint to share, please bring it along). Lunch will be considered. John will try to get some GPS Numbers.  Nov 7: Participants are to meet at the thrift shop parking lot main gate 8AM Nov 17.  Contact John or Wayne K if you can participate.  Dec 5th    Project completed!  Matt (AzGFD) attended our meeting and thanked the board for their efforts.  
Wheelin’ Sportsman Dove Hunt: this is coming together nicely; this will be held down near Elfrida on 24 & 25 Nov if both days are needed. This is intended to be an afternoon hunt with 4 shooters per day and we are unsure of the total count.  Nov 7:  John will send a communication to the board describing the event and seeking volunteers to support this effort.  Dec 5th    This activity was canceled as there were no birds.  An attempt will be made to reschedule.  Suggestion was made to hold this hunt earlier, perhaps September.
Turkey Vase bases are complete and the tags are ready for pickup, list of recipients were discussed at an earlier meeting.  Dec 5th     These were delivered. 

2013 Jakes Scholarship: The Scholarships deadline is 1 Jan 2013 with the local level at $500.00 and the State level worth $ 2000.00. Larry is the point of contact and will provide his flyer to Joey for placement on the webpage. We all agree that we do not have enough emphasis on the scholarship and feel the State Schools superintendent needs to do more to support it. Applicants need to be better at writing and expressing themselves to be able to compete at the higher levels. 

Turkey’s to be donated to Forgasch House 8, Carmichael School 25, Salvation Army 28, The Chapel on Ft. Huachuca 28, St. Vincent DePaul 54, Fire Departments – Huachuca City 4 and Whetstone 3, a special needy family 1.  Auto Logic, Rutherford Diversified, The Body Shoppe, Tom Deecken, Bob Pourier, Rene Dube, Randy Keiller, Stan Grier Mill Works, Harvey Plumbing, DnJ RV, Joan n Scott Vasey Debbie Greer $1020+$750+$300=$2070 of which $835.75 – 151 birds have been purchased.  Dec 5th    200 Turkeys were donated – see Wayne’s email.  A question asked of the board if any had seen the announcement of these donations in the Sierra Vista Harold.
Bulletin Board – Nov 7:  Discussed the need for a white board on which notes, messages and event schedules can be written for all to see.  Board authorized purchase.  Dec 5th    John picked up a paper easel from the AzGFD and we can retain for our uses as needed.
Family Predator Hunt is set for 7 - 9 Dec with a clean up on 1 Dec at the Double U Ranch, we will meet at the old Wal-Mart at 8 am. The HGC has been awarded the grant. The grant may or may not be ready, unsure of the process of notification.  Nov 7:  Dec 1st is scheduled for the cleanup.  Talk to Jack Teas for location of the camp and area for firewood collection.  At this time we have had no responses to the emails sent out notifying our email community of the event.    Meet at 8AM at the old Wal-Mart parking lot.  Dec 5th    Ninety people will be attending this event.  All children have mentors – 23 boys and 4 girls.  A high percentage of these kids have no shooting experience – 5 to 7 kids will need loaner guns.  John picked up the pellet guns from AzGFD when he was in Phoenix recently.  John has contacted the ranchers where hunts will take place.  
Dec 5th     John is asking for the board to consider our sponsoring a Women in the Outdoor event – we have three women on our board.  John suggests that we solicit input from the women whom will be attending the family event this weekend.  Also he suggests that we try to contact those women whom have attended previous events we have sponsored.

Dec 5th    Turkey trapping start in late January perhaps the 20th – Happy Valley, 30 birds to be taken.  Survey 35A April 5th – 7th.  35B later in May 10th. 8 to 12 routes.
Dec 5th    Carr canyon the water is hooked up again.  John Kraft will see if heavy equipment is available to move the boulders else we need a work party.

Our next meeting is set for Feb. 6 6PM at the Millican residence 

The webpage is being updated on a regular basis, please take time to review and let me know what we are missing. Thanks… Joey 
